  Arkansas Adult Education Advisory Council

September 10-11, 2015

Northwest Arkansas Community College Adult Education Center

One College Drive

Bentonville, AR 72712

Day One
Called to Order

Chairman Steve Clayton called the meeting of the Arkansas Adult Education Advisory Council to order at 1:06 pm. Thanks to Ben Aldama for allowing us to use facilities. Welcome and introductions
Welcome from Dr. Tim Cornelius, Vice President Workforce Development and Adult Education and Dr. Evelyn Jorgenson, President NWACC. 

Attendees 

Members present: Steve Clayton, Debbie Faubus-Kendrick, Gary Udouj, Leah Irvin, Nancy Whitmire, Alan Nolan, Bill Ritter, Ben Aldama, Marsha Taylor, Dorissa Kaufman, Richard Seymour, Barbara Hamilton, Robbie Cornelius and Kathleen Dorn. 

State Staff present: Trenia Miles, Nancy Leonhardt and Patti White. 

Guests present: Pattie White and Vicki Ronald. 

Steve Clayton asked members to review the Advisory Council roster for additions and corrections. He  will be presenting at the fall administrators meeting.

Steve recognized Debbie Faubus-Kendrick appointment as Region 6 representative and Leah Irvin as new interim director of SEARK.   

Dr. Miles was asked to report on the adult education in WIOA to One stops (15%) many decisions will have to be made before July 2017. Not sure when federal regulations will be available. Suggestion is cost be submitted off the top. Discussion among council. Still questions about how costs will be dispersed. 

Now is the time to discuss with WIOA boards concerns about the free services adult education provides.

Open discussion of regional involvement with WIOA boards.  Regions will not be allowed to keep everything status quo.  Not a problem serving students, but it needs to be a win-win for everyone. From discussion it appears that the boards are very different in each region.  Literacy councils will have to meet the same standards as adult education. Literacy councils and adult education centers need to be working together. 

State Adult Education Office Report  

Dr. Trenia Miles gave each member an outline of her report and discussed each of the following:

State Directors’ update; Potential Collaboration w/other state agencies; State 2014-2015 Table 4 performance report; Special projects grants; WAGE questions update; Canvas by instructure, Inc.;

Workforce investment boards; New director mentor program; State staff update and Upcoming state activities.

Patti White discussion of learning and other cognitive disabilities approved and disapproved before and after GED services. Very difficult to get accommodations for students. Not pleased with approvals. She presented referral numbers for 2013 thru 2015. 

GED Testing Advisory Committee Steve handed out the information from Janice Hanlon who was absent. Discussion of issues with the GED and other High School Equivalency Exams. Janice ask that we table the issues until the next meeting.

Day Two
Called to order

Chairman Steve Clayton called the meeting to order at 9 am.

Attendees

Members present: Steve Clayton, Debbie Faubus-Kendrick, Ben Aldama, Leah Irvin, Dorissa Kaufman, Richard Seymour, Alan Nolan, Gary Udouj, Nancy Whitmire, Barbara Hamilton, Bill Ritter, Robbie Cornelius and Kathleen Dorn. 

State Staff present: Nancy Leonhardt and Marsha Taylor.

Guests: None

Approval of Minutes
Gary Udouj made a motion to approve January 2015 minutes. Second Nancy Leonhardt. Motion passed unanimously.

Reports
AAAAE – The official meeting will be during a break out session at the conference. We are taking nominations for the Garland Hankins award which will be presented at the conference again this year.  Ben suggested that veteran administrators reach out to new administrators to invite them to this session. Steve suggested this association being involved in the mentor program. Debbie Faubus-Kendrick 

AACAE – Registration form for conference is available on the AALRC website.The next newsletter will have the official form. Pre-conference on the 11th sponsored by the resource center : Paul Vitalle will be presenting; educator ethics and social media. Scholarship applications are available; deadline has past, but go ahead and submit applications. Nominations for the ACE Awards are needed. Please nominate someone. Marsha Taylor.

AALRC – presentation of 50th anniversary logo for next year. Hopefully, during 2016 Adult Education Week there will be a luncheon at the Governor’s mansion and the governor will present awards to students, etc. Everyone received a marketing kit for their centers. Everyone is invited to join the adult education Race for the Cure Team. The resource center will also have a booth at the event. Also, everyone is invited to assist with the booth at the state fair. New banners and new table cloths for advertising. New commercial- hope to start shooting on September 23rd will need students for actors. Purchased 1,000 license for Rosetta Stone; renewed change agent should be receiving a stack of 25 per center there is one online subscription per center; AZTEC renewed this year they have partnered with Kaplan; resource center will be purchasing a set of the books for each center; New logo designed for the resource center; handed out information (mind play) from Randall Jennings with ERJ and associates – this is the level below reading plus-he is willing to conduct a state wide pilot; discussion but not much interest. Contact Marsha if you are interested. Ben started the discussion on ESL Marketing. Marsha Taylor.

WAGE – Remind Mentors that it is a 2 year commitment. Note that to administrators that if someone has made a commitment to Mentor that they be given the time to fulfill that duty; Thanks to the AALRC  for providing more specific training. LTA training went well and a great learning experience; Next meeting October 16 from 9 to 3 Conway Adult Education Center; WAGE track during the conference; send in all old and new partner logos; trying to put together regional partner cards; starting the newsletter- please send information to Todd or Leah; Include all resources used and submit to the state; continue to incorporate WAGE in professional development; Question of status of WAGE test on line? Canvas has not been purchased, so it will be a while; Test is the same for now. Discussion of WAGE site visit and the evaluation process. Leah will have a discussion with Todd and will bring the issue up at the WAGE meeting on October 16. Leah Irvin

Day Two (cont.)
ALC- establish councils Norman, satellite with Rich Mountain Community College, Jefferson County and partner with SEARK and re-establish council in Mississippi County; Department of Corrections mandated that all prisons have literacy program thru the Chaplin’s re-entry program; she will send someone to train high level inmates to work with low level inmates and then transfer to the adult education program. Nancy Leonhardt

*****

Steve suggested that we put off appointing a Vice President to replace David Deggs until the next official elections. 

Discussion of meeting dates, times and locations. Suggested by Marsha that we meet in Little Rock if we are going to invite Dr. Childers. Next meeting will be December 10 and 11 at AALRC. Steve will invite Dr. Childers. 

2016 Meeting Schedule

March 17-18 National Park Community College

May 19-20 Rich Mountain

July    Webinar

September 15-16 Jonesboro

November 17-18 Monticello or McGee

Richard Seymour made a motion to revise by-laws to read: two to three literacy council members on advisory board. 

Second Marsha Taylor. Motion passed unanimously. 

Steve will be reporting at the Administrator’s meeting. He asked for input from the council. 

Nominating committee will be comprised of the executive committee.  That committee will meet at the December meeting and present a slate of officers. 

Richard Seymour made a motion to adjourn. Second Ben Aldama. Motion passed unanimously. 

